
Inside this Issue:
Stepping Into Creativity 1

New Member's Picnic 1

Congratulations 1

Only a Quilter 2

New & Returning Members 2

Elected Officers 2

From Darilyn's Desk 3

Future Programs 3

Member Birthdays 3

Quilt Show News 4

Quilt Show Volunteers 4

Blessed are the Quilters 4 

Events Around California 5

Block of the Month 6

April Door Prizes 6

Special Request for Quilts 6

Quilting Resources 7

INSERTS: 
Quilt Show Entry Form 
Membership Form

This Month:

June 10th Mtg.

Wear name tagsxx

Bring canned goods  xx
for donation

Return Library Booksxx

June 19th Deadline  
Newsletter articles due for 
June edition 

June 17th  Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

Volume 22 Number 1,  June 2010

Please join us in our time honored tradition of 
saying “welcome” to all of our new members at our 
annual New Member Picnic. If you joined our guild 
between July 1, 2009 and June 30, 2010, you are 
considered a “new” member. What does this mean? 
It means your guild would like to invite you to 
attend its annual picnic as a guest. You don’t have 
to do or bring anything. All you need to do is show 
up! So come enjoy a delicious meal topped off with 
fabulous desserts and lots of chocolate provided by 
the rest of the membership.

Our theme for this year’s picnic is Alice meets the 
Mad Hatter in Quiltland. We encourage everyone to 
wear a hat. Old, new, homemade, embellished – the 
madder, the better! Besides the fact that we need 
protection from the sun, hats are fun to wear and 
fun to look at. So let your creativity run wild! Bring 
your camera too. Our webmaster, Bonnie Barber, is 
offering a prize for the best picture of the picnic that 
is submitted to her for our website: 
www.coastalquillters.org.

In addition to your hats and cameras, ongoing 
members whose last name starts with the following 
letters need to bring:

A-E: bring dessert•	
F-R: bring main dish•	
S-Z: bring a hearty salad•	

Plates, utensils, coffee and water are provided.

It will be a busy meeting even though there is no 
speaker scheduled.

The picnic is held outside and begins at 5:30. You 
will be seated according to your assigned Alice 
in Wonderland character. Doors will open at 6:30 
for the Library book sale. Also at 6:30, Community 
Quilts will be offering fabric for sale from the huge 
stash that has developed. To add to the fun, Susan 
Carty will present her always amusing and enter-
taining new member “name game” answers. We will 
wrap up the evening with Show & Tell and a short 
business meeting.

Blockheads Satellite Group

Coming in July: New Member's Picnic

Stepping into Creativity  
Jake Finch comes to us from Simi Valley.  She is a field editor for American Quilt Magazine and writes 
for many other national quilt magazines. She states: “Many quilters are happy following a pattern 
and duplicating a quilt.  Others are fearless when it comes to deviating from a pattern and making a 
design their own.”  What is it they have that other quilters don't?  Take a walk down the path of cre-
ativity and innovation with Jake and become inspired to quilt and create out of your comfort zone.  
Creativity is not a "talent" some of us have and others don't; it's a gift we are all given and a muscle 
to be exercised.  Learn how small changes in how you handle a project can lead to big impacts and 
pick up some tips to keep the creative river flowing. 

Jake began teaching in 2000 and found that she loves working with anyone wanting to learn and 
create.  Her teaching style is comfortable, informative, nurturing and often a little silly.  It's a plea-
sure for her to watch someone realize a new skill and pride of accomplishment. Her workshop will 
be Saturday, June 12th, 9-3:30.  You will be taught innovative techniques from her book Fast, Fun 
and Easy Book Covers.  These techniques can be adapted to many projects.  You can finish the project 
(YEAH!)  as the techniques will be applied to a 3-ring binder cover.  Put all those neat ideas from 
Marty's classes, pictures of your quilts, recipes, etc  in this professional looking binder and get a feel-
ing of joy as you use it.  Workshop $35, Book $10.  There are still openings so you can e-mail Patti Six 
at RPSix@aol.com or phone her at 569-9968 to sign up and get your supply list.  Chairs are low in the 
workshop room, bring a pillow to sit on if you like.

Congratulations to Guild Member Isabel Downs!
Her beautiful and incredibly embellished quilt, Tidepool Souvenirs - Littoral Memories, has been 
selected as a semifinalist in the AQS Quilt Show and Contest in Knoxville,TN in July. Winners will be 
announced just prior to the show.
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Welcome New  Members: 

Barbara Sutcliffe 
P.O. Box 7 
Los Olivos, CA 93441 
sutcliffe@silcom.com

Trudy Auf der Heide 
329 Moreton Bay Ln. #3 
Goleta, CA 93117 
heideoh@aol.com

Only a Quilter
We’ve all heard the classic line that only a quilter would take yards 
and yards of material, cut it into little pieces and then sew them back 
together again. While this statement is true and a little funny to think 
about, it doesn’t even scratch the surface of the things that only a 
quilter would do.

Only a Quilter would spend more hours sewing several hundreds of 
buttons on a quilt to embellish it, but wouldn’t take five minutes to 
replace a button on a pair of pants.

Only a Quilter would give the gift of a wedding quilt two months 
after the birth of the couple’s second child.

Only a Quilter would put hundreds of dollars worth of fabric into 
her fabric stash because she might find a use for it sometime, but 
wouldn’t replace a 50-cent needle on her sewing machine.

Only a Quilter would let three later-arriving patients go ahead of her 
at the doctor’s office because she is on the verge of completing a 
block.

Only a Quilter would rush to finish a gift quilt. Not so it’s done in time 
for the recipient’s birthday, but so it’s done in time for Show and Tell.

Only a Quilter would make a special quilt to give to her son, who 
would then have to attend quilt shows just to see it.

Only a Quilter would use freezer paper in the production of some-
thing to keep someone warm.

Only a Quilter has a welcome mat at the door to her home and an 
“Enter at Your Own Risk” sign on the door of her sewing room.

Only a Quilter invites everyone to see her sewing room, then says, 
“Don’t look at the mess.”

Only a Quilter says, “I really don’t need another project,” then offers to 
make a quilt for a friend.

Only a Quilter will buy more than she’ll ever need of one fabric for 
her stash, but slightly less than is needed of another fabric to com-
plete a project.

Only a Quilter  would give a quilt book to the guild auction then bid 
on it to get it back.

Only a Quilter  would drive 40 miles in a hurricane to attend a quilt 
show, but call out to have her dinner delivered because it is drizzling.

Only a Quilter’s family would put up with, understand and love a 
quilter.

by Tom and Madge Powis (from: www.free-quilting.com)
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Congratulations to the following members who have volunteered to keep the guild moving 
forward through the 2010-2011 term! 

Elected Board 
VP Programs: •	 Sue Kadner (new this term)
Speaker Liaison: •	 Suzy Pelovsky (new this term)
Workshop Coordinator:•	  Patty Six (continuing) and Barb Postma (continuing)
Recording Secretary:•	  Priscilla Jacobs (continuing)
Corresponding Secretary:•	  Julie Mock (new this term)
Treasurer:•	  Ky Easton (continuing) and Sue Kadner (new this term)
Membership: •	 Becky Gallup (continuing) and Jean Faison (continuing)
PR: •	 Kathy Rose (continuing)

Committee Chairs
2010 Quilt Show:•	  Karen Pickford
Block-of-the-Month: •	 Cathe Hedrick, Kathy Draine and yours truly
Challenge:•	  Carol Hart and the “Sew-it-Alls” satellite group 
Coast Lines Distribution: •	 Mary Ringer and Naomi Hicks
Coast Lines Editor:•	  Gwen Wagy
Coast Lines Layout:•	  Jean Phillips
Community Projects:•	  Yolanda Garcia and Louise Salgado
Door Prizes: •	 Marie Butcher and Dee Johnson
Library: •	 Shirley Morrison and Ann Marx
Refreshments:•	  Roxanne Barbieri
Satellite Groups Coord: •	 Chris Allen
Sunshine: •	 Dee Johnson
Webmaster: •	 Bonnie Barber
Welcome:•	  Marilyn Martin and the “Sew Whats” satellite group
2010 Opportunity Quilt Maker:•	  Norah McMeeking
2010 Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales:•	  Sue Davies

You will note that there is still no president or parliamentarian listed. All the critical tasks 
performed by these two positions will be reassigned among the new board until someone 
steps forward. There is no precedent for this situation. We have never been without a presi-
dent before and the board is facing a great challenge. I ask that you be understanding and 
supportive of the board and that you say “yes” when you are asked to help. 

The volunteers listed above are hard-working, dedicated, fun and full of great ideas. They 
are a fabulous group to work with! Now would be the perfect time for you to consider filling 
one of the vacancies. The open positions can be filled at any time, so – what are you waiting 
for?

Darilyn • email dkisch@cox.net (new)

From Darilyn's Desk

Future Programs 
JULY 
Annual Guild Potluck Picnic and a 
Book and Fabric Sale.  Come hungry...
bring moola...greenbacks that is, for a 
stuffed bag of fabric as well as those 
books to inspire you.

 The Blockheads satellite group is in 
charge - look for food assignments 
and more information in the cover 
story.

AUGUST 
You will want to travel after you at-
tend Beth Hawkins' lecture and trunk 
show. Liz Hawkins, Beth's sister-in-
law, will be with us as well.  Together 
they are the Lizzie B Girls.  In their 
workshop we'll create a large Fluer 
Rug.  View it atwww.lizziebcre8ive.com

SEPTEMBER 
Norah McMeeking will be the speak-
er for this evening.  Get ready for her 
powerpoint presentation and a trunk 
show of her beautiful quilts.  Bring 
your cameras and friends.  There will 
be no workshop this month.  
www.bellabellaquilts.com

Dee Johnson, Outgoing Speaker 
Liaison and Suzy Pelovsky, Incoming 
Speaker Liaison

June Birthdays 
Happy Birthday  to one and all!

Cheryl Johnson 		  June 1 
Leslie Dodge		  June 1 
Annie Parry 		  June 3 
Sandy Wilmot		  June 3 
Yolanda Garcia		  June 4 
Linda  Goena		  June 7 
Dee Johnson 		  June 8 

Claire Estes		  June 9 
Wendy Ladd		  June 10 
Delores Angus		  June 13 
Francine Smith		  June 13 
Sandy Fenske 		  June 14 
Barbara Aspen		  June 16 
Celeste White		  June 16  
Pamela Holst		  June 16 
Susan West		  June 16 
Suzanne Ahn		  June 17 

Colby Kline		  June 20 
Kay Naumann		  June 20 
Kristen Otte		  June 21 
Lauren Hicks		  June 21 
Judy McCartney		  June 22 
Tommie Josephson	 June 24 
Marcia Moore		  June 25 
Lou Ann Schlichter	 June 26 
Suzanne Zanesco		  June 27
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Summer is here and plans are accelerating for our September quilt 
show.   This will be a busy summer – and an even busier Septem-
ber as we move into full preparation mode.   While finishing your 
quilt, please consider what you can do to help the “cause.”  And 
watch for the following at our general meetings:

Volunteer sign-ups will begin in June – see the table as you •	
come in, and read the related article in this newsletter
Pre-sale tickets will be available beginning in June.  Advance •	
tickets are $8 – a $2 savings off of the door price.  Please con-
vince your friends and family to purchase early. 
If you need to have your quilt photographed for the entry •	
form, Rosana Swing will be providing this service before the 
June and July meetings.  Plan to arrive at least ½ hour before 
the beginning of the meeting.
Our new poster, designed by Jeanne Surber and Leslie Dodge, •	
will be “unveiled” at the June meeting!

For those who may be new to our guild, I want to emphasize that 
our bi-ennial quilt show is a “member’s showcase.”  This means that 
you must be a member to enter a quilt (so send in your renewal) 
and only members’ quilts are displayed.  We do not “compete” with 
professional quilters from around the country (although we have 
a few “world class” quilters among us) and we want to have a full 
representation from our membership.  It would be nice to have a 
quilt from each of our members!  Please don’t feel shy or intimidat-
ed about entering your quilt – think of it as a giant “Show & Tell” 
where you can bring your family and friends.

Our Public Relations team is moving into high gear – we’re even on 
Facebook! If you are a member of Facebook, search for Santa-Bar-
bara-Harvest-of-Colors-Quilt-Show-September-25-26-2010 – and 
become a fan.  The link will be on our website sometime soon.  

If you will be attending any quilt shows or visiting distant quilt 
shops within the next couple of months, please contact Rosana 
Swing to see if she needs help with delivering bookmarks. 

I look forward to working with all of you over the next few months 
to create a wonderful show.

Karen Pickford, Quilt Show Chairperson 
kjpickford@cox.net

Calling all 2009 & 2010 Challenge Quilts 
The Challenge Quilts from 2009 (Travel Posters) and 2010 (Post-
age Stamps and Pockets) will both be displayed at our September 
show.  If you would like to have your quilt included, please com-
plete an entry form – but write “Challenge” in large letters across 
the top.  Be sure to include a photo. The quilts will be handled 
in the same way as quilts entered for the show, except that they 
cannot be part of the judged quilts.  If you would like to enter your 
Challenge Quilt for judging, it will be included in the main part of 
the show, not the Challenge display.  You can include the Chal-
lenge detail in your description if you wish. 

Volunteers for the Quilt Show
Saturday, September 25 and Sunday, September 26 are red letter 
days.  Mark them on your calendar, for these are the days of our 
Members Showcase Quilt Show at Earl Warren Showgrounds.  Save 
these days so you can fully enjoy the show.  Plan trips, parties, 
weddings, birthdays and anniversaries for some other weekend!   
Allow yourself plenty of time to wallow in the joys of the show.

Sign-ups for volunteers at the Quilt Show start at the June Guild 
meeting.  You may have been thinking about what job(s) you’d 
like to do for the show.  Let me encourage you to sign up soon, as 
some of the plum jobs will be snapped up quickly.  The categories 
for volunteering are admissions, white glove, security, featured art-
ist, and security.  Job descriptions will be available at the sign-up 
table. 

If you would like to work before and/or after the show, we also 
need volunteers for setting up the show on Friday and taking 
down the quilts at the end of the show on Sunday.    

If you are new to the Guild, this is a great opportunity to get to 
know other Guild members and give back to the Guild.  No experi-
ence is necessary!   So, please see us at the sign-up table near the 
Guild meeting entrance.  

For more information, please email Diane Eardley at  
eardley@lifesci.ucsb.edu

Quilt Show News

Blessed Are the Quilters:
 

For they are piecemakers.

For they make ends meet.

For they know how to cut corners.

For they keep you in stitches.

For they make great comforters.

For they patch things up.

For they pick up the pieces.

For they save you energy.

For they put color in your life.

For they warm our hearts and souls.

For they have the gift of love.
 

Anonymous
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Becoming Art at the Seams:
A Juried Exhibition of Contemporary & Art Quilts
Now Through June 20
Hours: Tuesday - Sunday 11am-6pm, 1st Friday of the Month: 11-8

Museum of Ventura County 89 S. California St., Ventura, CA
Designs by Ventura, Santa Barbara & Los Angeles County artists
Free admission; Free parking at public structure on Santa Clara St.

For more info:  www.venturamuseum.org

"HANDCRAFTED IN AMERICA"  
Reinterpreting Tradition 
April 30 – July 5, 2010

Napa Valley Museum
55 Presidents Cir, Yountville, CA 94599
Featuring the work of Freeland Tanner, wood sculpture artist and 
quilts from the Napa Valley Quilters Guild.  

www.napavalleymuseum.org •  (707) 944-0500

FantaSea of Quilts Quilt Show 
Beach Cities Quilt Guild
June 5-6

Soka University Gymnasium, 1 University Dr., Aliso Viejo, CA
We are proud to present our bi-annual quilt show, please join us! 

Email Contact: sandycquilts@aol.com
Website: www.beachcitiesquilters.org 

FIBERVISION Garage Sale
Saturday, June 12, 11am to 3pm
One Day Only - Cash Only
 
Fibervision, an art quilt group, consisting of members from Santa 
Barbara, Ventura and San Luis Obispo Counties, will be selling 
fabric, books and more.  Come early for best selection.
 
LOCATION:  From Hwy 101 take Hwy 154 towards the San Marcos 
Pass.  Turn left onto Cathedral Oaks Rd. and take the first right 
onto Via Chaparral.  1041 Via Chaparral is on the left.
 
Email Contact: lindacassirer@cox.net
Website: www.fibervision.org 

Southern California Quilters Run 
June 17-20 and 24-27

The Quilters Run (“shop hop”) has been moved from July to June 
for 2010.  Two weekends, each Thursday through Sunday.  Check 
out the website QUILTERSRUN.COM for lists (including addresses) 
of the participating shops and maps. 

Camp Watch-A-Patcher  

Hosted by the Orange County Quilters Guild 
July 11 –15

We have gathered an incredible group of experts offering classes 
in a wide spectrum of quilting arts...from applique, paper piecing, 
machine quilting and piecing to fabric dyeing and embellishment. 
Tons of fun, laughter and friendship for all !!!  Held at Vanguard 
University in Costa Mesa CA. 

Email Contact: director_cwap2010@yahoo.com
Website: www.campwatchapatcher.org 

Saddlebag Saturday (First Ever!)  
Hosted by The Creation Station Fabric & Quilt Shop
Saturday, June 19, 12:30-5:30pm

A Charity Rally to Benefit Buellton Senior Center “Meals on Wheels.” 
Live music, Elks Tri-Tip BBQ $8 1-3 (please RSVP), Quilters' Texas 
Hold'em $10 buy in, canned food drive, opportunity items, auction 
& door prizes, awards, tattoo exhibit, beard & moustache trims for 
tips, men's quilt exhibit and more...

Event will be held in the parking lot between the Creation Sation & 
Steve's Wheel and Tire, behind Jack in the Box in Buellton.

252 E Hwy 246, Unit A
Buellton, CA 93427
(805) 693-0174
http://www.saddlebagsaturday.com/

Yorba Linda Quilt Daze VIII
August 21&22
Admission $7.00 10-4 Saturday & Sunday.

A quilt show honoring Southern California Quilt Guilds & local 
quilters.

Yorba Linda Community Center, 4501 Casa Loma, Yorba Linda 
(Imperial Hwy & Casa Loma)

Contact: Franki (562)889-4384 
Email Contact: ylquiltdaze@aol.com (Jo Ann)

Busy Bears Quilt Guild Mountain Treasures XXII 
Quilt Show
September 4 – 5

Show is held every Labor Day weekend on Saturday and Sunday in 
Big Bear Lake CA. 

Big Bear Middle School on Big Bear Blvd.

Email Contact: rscott338@charter.net
Website: busybearsquiltguild.com

Events Around California 
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Block of the Month for July

Ursula  Dialxx
Mary Maxwellxx

Carolyn Roryxx
Marilyn Sieglexx

Ulla Sigurdsonxx

Chris Allen & Sue Kadner, Door Prize Chairs • sgkad@yahoo.com

May Door Prize Winners 
Our thanks to all who bought tickets.  We hope the winners enjoy 
their prizes.

A BIG Thank You to Our May Donors! 
... whose continuing support of the Guild is so appreciated:

Baron's Fabrics •	
Craft Essentials•	
Grant House•	
Quilt Ventura•	

The Creation Station•	
The Fabric Quarter•	
The Treasure Hunt •	
The Warm Company•	

Anonymous Guild Members•	

SCRAP INSANITY
Introducing the Block of the Month for 2010-2011
Block of the Month 2010-2011 is 
all about scraps.  Big scraps, little 
scraps, cute scraps, plain scraps, 
fancy scraps, even ugly scraps.  
We are going to help you use up 
those scraps.  Many of the blocks 
we have chosen this year will form 
secondary patterns as they are 
assembled.  

There are only two rules for this 
BOM series.
 

The background fabrics will vary from month to month be-1.	
tween white, cream, and black. For example: if a block calls 
for white background, then all the background pieces must 
be white (or white on white prints).  They may be the same 
fabric or different fabrics as long as they match the color 
specified in the instructions.
The scrap fabrics within each block must be different.  There 2.	
shouldn’t be any two pieces in your completed block that 
match.  If the block has 8 pieces that are lights, mediums or 
darks, you will use 8 different fabrics.

FLOCK
The first installment of Scrap Insanity is Flock.  This is a very 
simple block of half square triangles (HST).  

FABRIC:

Background: white.  Cut 2 squares 7” and 8 
squares 4”.

Scraps: you will need 10 different fabrics.  This 
block will look best using a variety of light, 
medium, and dark fabrics.  Cut 2 squares 7” 
and 8 squares 4”.

ASSEMBLY:
Draw a diagonal line on the wrong side of all the background 
pieces.

Match a background piece and a scrap with right sides together.  
Stitch ¼” from both sides of the diagonal line.  Cut apart on the 
drawn line.  Press seams toward the scrap.  Trim to 3 ½” and 6 ½”.

Lay out the HST units as shown in the diagram and complete 
your block.  Block should measure 12 ½” square.

Note:  If you follow this method, you will be able to make two 
blocks.   Or, save the left over HST units for a future Block of the 
Month.

Problems with the block?  We are here to help.

Cathe, Darilyn, & Kathy

 

 

 

SPECIAL REQUEST FOR QUILTS 
FROM THE CALIFORNIA DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

The California Department of Veterans Affairs will dedicate 
the new Veterans Affairs residential care center in a ceremony 
on Flag Day – June 14, 2010.  The new center, located on the 
grounds of the Federal Building across from the V.A. Cem-
etery in West Los Angeles, will have over 300 beds designated 
for assisted living, skilled nursing care, and Alzheimer care.  
Quilts for both bed and wheelchair/lap use are needed (a 
good size is 65 x 80 inches).  The initial request is for 20 to 
40 quilts to place in welcome bags to be given to veterans at 
the time of their admission to the program to be delivered by 
June 14.

Also, the VA would like to have commitments from organiza-
tions willing to help to keep an on-going supply of quilts for 
the veterans.

At the June 14 ceremony, which is open to the public, the 
California Home of the Brave Quilt Project’s Fallen Heroes 
Quilt, which contains the names of all of California’s losses in 
Operation Enduring Freedom and Operation Iraqi Freedom, 
will be displayed.

Contact: Jeanne Bonfilio, Public Information Officer II, Veter-
ans Housing for the Greater Los Angeles and Ventura Coun-
ties. JEANNE.BONFILIO@CDVA.CA.GOV or 818/742-1761. 

Let’s show the VA how quiltmakers respond to make a better 
America.
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Gwen Sangster Wagy, Newsletter Editor, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or email  quiltnews@wagy.net.

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $6 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

The Fabric Quarter - Quilt Shop 
Discount to Members 
5708 Hollister Ave. Ste. C 
(Entrance & Parking in back) 
Goleta, CA 93117 
www.TheFabricQuarter.com 
805.683.3300 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes Offered 
4572 Telephone Road  
Ventura, CA 93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
Cathe Hedrick 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Satin Hands for Quilters 
Pampering products for busy quilters.  
Amy Johnson 
www.marykay.com/amybjohnson 
805.963.2200

The Sewing Parlour 
Silk thread, classes, Floriani stabilizers and 
interfacing  
1333 De La Vina Street; Suite A 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.thesewingparlour.com 
805.899.0058

Susan Italo/Wild Onion Studio 
Custom Long-arm Machine Quilting,  
Wearable Art, Wild Onion Jacket Pattern 
www.wildonionstudio.com 
http://wildonionstudio.wordpress.com 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a nonprofit, 
educational and charitable organization. The purpose of the Guild is to 
educate its members about the history and preservation of the art form 
of quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques and improve 
skills; and to inform the community at large about our quilt making 
heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at 6:30 p.m. at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
June 10th, 2010  6:30 p.m.

Next Month’s Meeting 
July 8th, 2010  6:30 p.m. 
 

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 19th of June for the July issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Gwen Wagy, PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120 or quiltnews@wagy.net.


